
December 14, 2015 Council Special Meeting 

CITY OF SHORELINE 
 

SHORELINE CITY COUNCIL 
SUMMARY MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING 

 
Monday, December 14, 2015     Lobby – Shoreline City Hall 
5:30 p.m.       17500 Midvale Avenue North 
 
PRESENT: Mayor Winstead, Deputy Mayor Eggen, Councilmembers McGlashan, Hall, 

McConnell, Salomon, and Roberts 
 
ABSENT:     None 
 
STAFF: Debbie Tarry, City Manager; John Norris, Assistant City Manager; Rob Beem, 

Community Services Manager; Constance Perenyi, Neighborhoods Coordinator 
 
GUESTS:  Nan Colton and Jay Sundahl, Echo Lake Neighborhood Association; Cyndi 

Robinson and Suzan Shayler, Highland Terrace Neighborhood Association; Ann 
Erickson, Hillwood Neighborhood Association; June Howard and Domenick 
Dellino, Innis Arden Neighborhood Association; Gretchen Atkinson,  Meridian 
park Neighborhood Association; Dan Dale, North City Neighborhood 
Association; Katie Shielke and Chris Goodwin, Parkwood Neighborhood 
Association; Sheri Ashleman and David Davis, Richmond Beach Neighborhood 
Association; Kathy Plant, Richmond Highlands Neighborhood Association; Patty 
Hale, Rebecca Sargent, and Tess Bammert, Ridgecrest Neighborhood 
Association; Andy McRea, The Highlands 

 
At 5:30 p.m., the meeting was called to order by Mayor Winstead. 
 
After a welcome by the Mayor, the City Council and members of the Council of Neighborhoods 
(CON) enjoyed dinner together and discussed neighborhood accomplishments in 2015.  The 
Mayor thanked CON members for their work, and encouraged ongoing collaboration.  June 
Howard, CON Chairperson, thanked the Mayor and City Council, and then read a poem written 
for the occasion to recognize the year’s events in each neighborhood. 
 
At 6:50 p.m., the meeting was adjourned.   
 
 
______________________________________________ 
Constance Perenyi, Neighborhoods Coordinator 
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